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A Newsletter for Faculty and Staff of Coastal Carolina University 

Paragon Ragtime Orchestra to perform as 
part of Wheelwright Series 

Pennsylvania-based Paragon 
Ragtime Orchestra will present a 
performance of America's music as part 
of the 1994-1995 Wheelwright Series. 
The ensemble will perform Tuesday, 
Nov. 15 at 7:30 p.m. in Wheelwright 
Auditorium. Tickets are $12, $5 for 
students. 

The 14-member ensemble plays late 
19th and early 20th century popular 
selections using authentic period 
orchestral arrangements. Classics by 
Joplin, Sousa and Pryor are among the 

group's repertoire. 
In 1985, then 20-year-old Julliard 

student Rick Benjamin discovered the 
long-lost manuscript library of 
legendary band leader Arthur Pryor. 
Benjamin, the grandson of one of 
Pryor's musicians, restored his findings 
and reunited Julliard colleagues and 
alumni to create the Paragon Ragtime 
Orchestra that same year. 

According to Benjamin, who serves 
as conductor, the group seeks to 
artistically interpret the music, while 

See 2. 
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Eldred E. Prince 
Building dedicated 

Coastal Carolina University dedicated 
the Eldred E. Prince Building in a 
ceremony Thursday, Nov. 10. 

The Prince Building houses the 
Department of History, Department of 
Foreign Languages, International 
Programs Office, Waccamaw Center for 
Cultural and Historical Studies, and the 
Academic Center which includes 
Computer Assisted Instruction, Foreign 
Language Laboratory, The Writing 
Center, and· the Athletes' Study Center. 
The building also includes 10 classrooms 
and 23 faculty offices. 

Construction of the $3 million, 30,000-
square-foot facility was funded through 
the Horry County Higher Education 
Commission. Building designers and 
general contractors are Pegram 
Associat , Inc. and Hay Construction 
Company, Inc., respectively. Both 
businesses are located in Myrtle Beach. 

Prince became one of the Horry 
County Higher Education Commission's 
original members when it was founded 
in 1959. While chair of the HCHEC from 
1961 to 1964, Prince directed a major 
county-wide campaign which raised 
$317,000 for construction of the first 
building on campus. He was a member 
of the Coastal Educational Foundation, 
Inc., from 1959 to 1976, during which 
time he served as chair and was a 
member of various committees. 

Prince organized Prince Chevrolet 
Company in Loris, S.C., and served as 
president and board chairman for 44 
years. In addition, he founded business 
organizations in Loris and Tabor City, 
N.C. In 1963, Prince was principal 
organizer of the Horry County National 
Bank and served as chairman of the 
board for 24 years. He also served on 
the Small Business Administration 
Advisory Council for South Carolina in 
1964. With Prince as chairman of the 
building committee, Loris Community 
Hospital was built in 1950. He served as 
chairman of the board of commissioners 
at the hospital for 36 years . 

In 1978, Prince received a citation 
from the University of South Carolina for 

See Prince Bu 2. 
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outstanding service to Coastal Carolina 
and to higher education in Horry 
County. In 1982, the University of 
South Carolina conferred upon him the 
honorary degree of doctor of humane 
letters. 

The keynote address was delivered 
by Thomas K. Hearn, Jr., president of 
Wake Forest University in Winston­
Salem, N.C. Prince was graduated from 
Wake Forest University in 1933. 

Hearn said that buildings are among 
the most enduring architectural 
symbols. "It's appropriate that an 
academic building on a liberal arts 
campus be named for a forward­
thinking man such as Prince," he said. 

Portrait artist Lawrence Williams 
was commissioned to paint a portrait of 
Prince which is displayed in the foyer of 
the Prince Building. ~ 

Ragtime 
continued from page 1. 

preserving the vocabulary of its 
authentic performance techniques and 
media. In 1988, the group's critically 
acclaimed Alice Tully Hall debut 
marked the first concert ever performed 
at Lincoln Center by a professional 
ragtime ensemble. 

In addition to its nationwide concert 
hall, university and festival 
appearances , the group has acquired a 
considerable following both in the 
United States and abroad through a 
series of radio broadcasts on the New 
York Times' WQXR, National Public 
Radio, the BBC, and the world-wide 
Voice of America networks. 

According to CD Review Magazine, 
audiences will "begin to understand why 
ragtime captured America for a whole 
generation." A New York Times review 
said "best of all, the concert came off not 
as a dry musicological dig, but as an 
evening of abidingly energetic fun ." 

The Walt Disney Company uses pre­
recorded selections of the Paragon 
Ragtime Orchestra for theme music at 
Disney World and Disneyland. The 
orchestra recently served as an 
"Ambassador of Goodwill" for the United 
States at the Universal Exposition in 
Seville, Spain. 

The orchestra's compact disc 
recordings are featured offerings of the 
CBS/Columbia and BMG music clubs; 
the recordings have been widely praised 
and considered vital in rekindling 
interest in American theater orchestra 
tradition. 

For ticket information, call the Box 
Office at extension 2502. Ia. 

John Idoux has announced the 
following new assignments in the Office 
of the Provost. 
• Effective immediately, Pat Sizemore 
will assume a variety of duties and 
responsibilities within the Office of the 
Provost as the vice president for 
enrollment management. She also will 
continue to work on special projects as 
assigned by the president. 

Sizemore has been a member of the 
Coastal faculty and administration 
since 1972. In addition to her role as 
a biology professor, she also has served 
as associate vice president for adminis­
tration, associate vice chancellor of 
academic affairs and director of 
admissions. 

The identification of an enrollment 
management effort is intended to 
provide expanded services to students 
and address retention issues as an 
institutional priority. In her role as 
vice president for enrollment 
management, Sizemore will report to 
the provost and will provide leadership 
to and have overall responsibility for 
those units or functions which directly 

affect enrollment, student success, and 
student satisfaction. Included among 
those units and functions are 
admissions, financial aid, registration, 
orientation, academic advisement, and 
other academically-related retention 
functions . 
• Effective January 1995, Charmaine 
Tomczyk will assume the position of 
assistant vice president for academic 
affairs. Tomczyk has been a member of 
the Coastal community since 1978 and 
currently serves as the technical 
services librarian in Kimbel Library and 
is former chair of the Faculty Senate. 
This redefined position replaces that 
formerly held by Pat West who has 
accepted the position of director of 
payroll at Coastal. 

In her role as assistant vice 
president, Tomczyk will work with the 
provost and other academic 
administrators on all academic issues, 
policies, and procedures. She will serve 
as a member of the provost's and the 
dean's councils and will represent the 
provost, in his absence, at on- and off­
campus meetings. ~ 

Coastal Carolina People 
John Beard, Karen Carpenter, Ed 
Cerny, Debbie Dewitt, James 
Eason, Marios Katsioloudes and 
Sandi Shackelford are named in the 
1994 edition of Who's Who Among 
America's Teachers . Teachers are 
selected by former students who were 
listed in either Who's Who Among 
American High School Students or The 
National Dean's List. 

Karen Carpenter recently presented 
her research and piloted a video, 
entitled "The New Women's Work: 
Alternative Careers in Math, Science, 
and Technology," at the fall conference 
of the American Association of 
University Women at Newberry College 
in Newberry, S.C. Carpenter received 
an AAUW Community Action Grant for 
her research which presents high 
achieving, female role models in 

techl1l)logy to all seventh-grade female 
students at Whittemore Park Middle 
School in Conway. Funding sources, 
which make the research project 
possible, are the AAUW, the national 
and local chapters of Phi Delta Kappa, 
the South Carolina Department of 
Education and the Horry County School 
District. 

Alan Case, with Philip Wang of Kent 
State University, recently presented a 
paper, entitled "An Analysis of Veblen's 
Perceptions of the Consequences of 
Conspicuous Consumption and the Fate 
of Capitalism," at the 1994 Leisure 
Research Symposium of the National 
Recreation and Park Association 
Congress in Minneapolis, Minn. The 
paper was part of the "Leisure Research 
and the Humanities" session. I&. 

The next issue of On Campus will be Monday, 
Nov. 28; deadline to submit information is 

Monday, Nov. 21. ~ 
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A reminder 
Don't forget to R.S .V.P . fot the 

Faculty and Staff Holiday Gathering 
to be held Friday, Dec. 9 at the 
Holiday Inn West from 8 p.m. to 
midnight. 

Reserve your space by contacting 
Nadine Godwin in the President's 
Suite or by calling extension 2014. l&-

Library receives 
grant materials 

For the eighth consecutive year, 
Kimbel Library media collection has 
been awarded a Mellon Foundation 
"outreach grant" for the purchase of 
Latin American feature and documen­
tary films . 

The grant, awarded through the 
Roger Thayer Stone Center for Latin 
American Studies at Tulane University, 
has provided for the purchase of eight 
new feature films during 1994. Among 
them are two Peruvian films, Alias, La 
Gringa and The Lion's Den, which focus 
on the "Shining Path" revolutionary 
movement. A Mexican/Spanish 
production, Fable of the Beautiful 
Pigeon-Fancier, is based on a novel by 
Colombian Nobel Prize-winner Gabriel 
Garcia Marquez. Other Latin American 
nations represented in the films are 
Argentina, Venezuela and Brazil. 

Since 1987, about 100 films, most of 
them feature-length and bearing 
English subtitles, have become part of 
Coastal's library videotape collection. l&-

Help ... still lost 
Several items have been borrowed 

recently from the President's Suite and 
have not been returned. If found, 
please contact Nadine Godwin at 
extension 2014, or return the items to 
the President's Suite in the EMS 
Building. 
• Two white tablecloths (banquet size) 
• Men's black umbrella ~&. 

So you will know 
All information relating to Blanket 

Purchase Orders, such as increases, 
cancellations or changes, should be 
directed to Vicki Williams in the 
Purchasing Department. For more 
information, call extension 2160. ~&. 

Spring Faculty Meeting 
Friday, Jan. 13 • 2:30 p.m. 
Wheelwright Auditorium 

Payroll Office information announced 
In January 1995, Coastal's payroll 

functions will be processed on campus; 
therefore, all employees must complete 
new W-4 Forms and payroll authorization 
forms for all deductions. To make the 
process as convenient as possible, payroll 
office personnel have scheduled visits to 
each campus building. 

To expedite the process, employees are 
requested to bring a paycheck stub when 
meeting to complete the new forms. 

Coastal employees are urged to 
consider participating in one of Coastal's 
direct deposit options. The paycheck stub 
information is the same regardless of 
whether the money is directly deposited 
or issued by check. Advantages of direct 
deposit are: the employee's money is in 
their account and available at the 
beginning of the banking day on payday 
without having to make a trip to the 
bank; and direct deposit greatly reduces 
the liability in check handling through 
loss or by mail. 

With Coastal's new payroll system, 
employees will have more flexibility in 
direct deposit options. Options available 
are as follows : 
• Direct deposit the entire paycheck into 
one bank account; 
• Direct deposit the entire paycheck into 
two banks, or two separate accounts in 
the same bank; 
• Direct deposit the entire paycheck into 
a maximum of two banks, or separate 
accounts in the same bank, plus the 
University's Credit Union, for a total of a 
maximum of three different accounts 
including one deposit to the Credit Union; 

• Direct deposit a portion of your 
paycheck into your account at the 
University's Credit Union and receive 
the balance in a check on payday; or 
• No direct deposit. 

Payroll office personnel will be 
available to complete employee payroll 
forms according to the following 
schedule. 
• Monday, Nov. 14 

Campus Supply 9 to 10 a .m. 
WALL 316 10 a.m. to noon 

2 to 4 p.m. 
PRIN 121 1 to 2 p.m. 

• Tuesday, Nov. 15 
SC 201 9 to 10 a .m. 
SCI 124 10:30 to 11:30 a .m. 

2 to 3 p.m. 
Athletics Admin. 3:30 to 4:30 p.m. 

• Wednesday, Nov. 16 
KH 216 10 a .m . to noon 
KL Staff lounge 2 to 4 p.m. 

• Thursday, Nov. 17 
KL Staff lounge 10 a .m. to noon 
KH 216 2 to 4 p.m. 

• Friday, Nov. 18 
Human Resources 9 to 10 a .m . 
PRIN 109 10:30 to 11 :30 a .m. 
ART 102 2 to 3 p.m. 

• Monday, Nov. 21 
EMS 231 8:30 a .m. to 5 p.m. 

Employees who are unable to meet at 
the time scheduled at their building 
should visit the Payroll Office in EMS 
231 by Wednesday, Nov. 23 . 

For more information, call the 
Payroll Office at extension 2346. I&. 

Coastal's literary magazine receives 
national honors 

Archarios, Coastal's literary/art 
magazine,has received fifth place in the 
Best of Show category at the College 
Magazine Advisers Convention held in 
New Orleans, La., Nov. 3 through 6. 

The CMA convention is held annually 
in cities across the United States. 
Competition categories include: literary/ 
art magazine, newspaper, features 
magazine, and yearbook. 

In New Orleans, more than 2,300 
students and advisers representing 
more than 350 schools from around the 
nation gathered for the convention. 
Judges reviewed more than 350 total 
entries; 50 entries were in the literary/ 
art magazine category. 

In addition to competition categories, 
the convention offered more than 380 
workshops . . 

Paul Olsen, who serves as faculty 
adviser for Archarios , presented a 
workshop entitled "Troubleshooting 
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Your Publication." Olsen also chaired 
the magazine committee which offered 
sessions presented by magazine 
professionals such as editors, art 
directors and publishers. 

Archarios is produced by Coastal 
students and published biannually. The 
magazine contains poetry, art and 
photography. Entries are submitted by 
students, faculty and staff, and are 
selected and judged using a blind 
selection policy. 

The former Archarios staff 
recognized in the competition for the 
1993-1994 academic year included: 
Sarah Loudin of Conway, editor-in­
chief; Shannon Templin of Thornton, 
Pa., assistant editor; John Switter of 
Myrtle Beach, art director; Nikola 
Spechko of Summerville, managing 
editor; and Shannon Thomas of Loris, 
staff photographer. ~&. 



Vocal Jazz Ensemble 
to perform 

Coastal's Vocal Jazz Ensemble and 
groups from Dorchester High School and 
Erskine College will perform in 
Wheelwright Auditorium on Friday, 
Nov. 18 at 7 p.m. as part of the first 
statewide convention of the American 
Choral Directors' Association. Tickets 
are $10 and can be purchased at the 
door. College, high school and middle 
school students from across the state 
will participate in the two-day 
convention. 

The Coastal Carolina Jazz Ensemble 
is directed by Jordan Alexander. 

For more information, call Carolyn 
Cox at extension 2513 . • 

Campus cafeteria 
Week of Nov. 14 
Monday: Chicken Monterey or 

Beef Stir Fry 
Tuesday: Pot Roast with Potatoes and 

Carrots or Lasagna 
Wednesday: Meatball Sub or 

Ham and Cheese Quiche 
Thursday: Quarter-pound Hamburger 

or Pizza 
Friday: Chicken Enchilada Casserole or 

Cajun Fish 

Week of Nov. 21- Closed. 

15 

16 
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19 

20 
21 

22 
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Coastal to host Visitation Day for 
prospective students 

The Office of Admissions will host a 
Visitation Day on Saturday, Nov. 19 
with registration beginning at 9:30 a.m. 
in the Admissions Building. Prospective 
students and guests are invited to 

participate in campus tours, program 
presentations and financial aid 
counseling. 

For more information, contact the 
Office of Admissions at extension 2026. 

~ 

Founder of S.A.D.D. to speak on campus 
Bob Anastas, founder of Students 

Against Drunk Drivers (B.A.D.D.), will 
speak on campus on Monday, Nov. 28 at 
1 p.m. in Wheelwright Auditorium. His 
speech, "Check Into a Winning Life," is 
sponsored by Better Brands of Myrtle 

Beach and Coastal's Office of Alcohol 
and Drug Prevention Program. The 
program is free and open to the public. 

For more information, contact Vicki 
Gardner at extension 2340. • 

Singleton House Thanksgiving event 
Faculty and staffwho are members 

of the Singleton House are invited to 
a Thanksgiving Celebration on 
Wednesday, Nov. 16 at the Singleton 
House. The celebration will begin at 
4:30 p.m.; food will be served at 
5:30 p.m. 

Faculty and staff who are not 
members are welcome to join Singleton 
House for $15 per semester or $25 per 
year. Don't miss out on the fun, food 
and fellowship. 

For more information, contact John 
Eberwein at extension 2231. • 

History of Georgetown County course 
offered at Georgetown campus 

The Office of Continuing Education 
will offer a non-credit history course 
taught by Pat Doyle entitled The 
History of Georgetown County. Classes 
will be held on the Georgetown Campus 
Jan. 5 through April 27 on Monday and 
Thursday from 10 to 11:30 a.m. Class 
size is limited; early registration is 
advised. 

The cost of the course is $60; this fee 
does not include field trip costs. A book 

for required reading, The History of 
Georgetown County, South Carolina, by 
George C. Rogers, Jr. is available at the 
Georgetown County Library, Kimbel 
Library, or may be purchased. 

The course will include class lectures, 
discussions and field trips to historical 
Georgetown County sites. 

For more information, call Audrey 
Garland at extension 2665. ~ 

Great American Smokeout 
In observance of the American 

Cancer Society's Great American 
Smokeout on Thursday, Nov. 17, the 
Coastal Carolina Health Nuts will 
sponsor an information booth with free 
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smoke-out materials from 10 a.m. to 
2 p.m. in the Student Center overflow 
area. 

For more information, contact Patti 
Loebs at extension 2329 . • 
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